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Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting
June 12" 2017

Vice President Andy Lemon called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other
Councilpersons present were, Keith Johnson, David Gomes, and Darryl Kepley along
with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven
Schmitt, and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from
Citizen J. Tush followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The amended minutes for May 8™ regular meeting were discussed. Motion was
made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley to accept the
amended minutes. Motion passed 4-0.

Marshal Report:
Marshal Craig requested reimbursement for window tinting. The council voted 4-0 to
reimburse the Marshal from the General Maintenance Fund.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the
checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without
objections.

2017-TR-018 Transfer of Funds: The council requested transfer of funds for the
marshal’s department. Transferring $2,000 from Motor Vehicle Fund — Snow Removal
transfer to General Fund Marshal’s Fuel, motion made by Councilman Johnson seconded
by Councilman Lemon. Motion passed 4-0. Transferring $1,000 from Motor Vehicle
Fund — Snow Removal to Motor Vehicle Fund — Telephone Account. Motion was made
by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Johnson. Motion passed 4-0.

Old Business:
Councilman Gomes is continuing discussion for fire protection contract with the
Greenville Township Volunteer Fire Department.

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Kepley presented bids for road repairs. 1° bid was for $700 from Wright
Construction for Parkland Height blacktop curb. Motion made by Councilman Lemon
and seconded by Councilman Johnson. Motion passed 4-0. 2% bid for drainage on Clark
Street for $4,200. Councilman Kepley will contact the home owner about covering their
portion of the proposal. 3™ bid for $150 to clear brush and trees from road-right-away
along Sprigler Drive and Clark Street. Motion was made by Councilman Johnson and
seconded by Councilman Kepley. Motion passed 4-0. Pekin Road drainage issue will
wait on surveying being done in July.

The current projects along Harrison Street to be completed next week and Voyles Road
by mid-September being done by Floyd County Road Department.
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Utility Business:
Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the
adjustments without comment.

Superintendent Schmitt reported on 6 inch main line break along Highway 150 at Twin
Bridges was repaired at a cost of $3,720. There was also leaks on Clark Street and in
Clover Creek. The estimate for having the 6” main replace along Highway 150 were
between $60,000 from Christianti to $64,956 from Day Star plus the hook up cost of
between $5,000 - $10,000.

New Truck:

Bids for the replacement truck from Ford — F150 $25,391.64, Toyota - $29,439.79 and
Chevy Colorado - $26,000. The council will wait for all councilmembers being present
before deciding.

Superintendent Schmitt proposed purchasing a new utility bed to replace the current bed
on the Chevy Silverado to make it more useful in day to day operation, pre-loading
equipment for repairs. Cost is $5,750. Motion was made by Councilman Lemon and
seconded by Councilman Johnson. Motion passed 4-0.

The water testing results survey was mailed to all current customer.

Sewage Plant:

Superintendent Schmitt requested both the new full time and part time hires to get the
hepatitis shots that are required to work on sewage equipment estimated cost $720, the
shots are given in three stages. Motion made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by
Councilman Lemon. Motion passed 4-0.

There was a complaint from a citizen about a neighbor having chickens, Vice President
Lemon requested a formal written response.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Johnson
and seconded by Councilman Lemon, passed 4-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on July 10", 2017.
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